

Minute/Note of Meeting	TITLE	NORTH HARRIS COMMUNITY COUNCIL		
	DATE	28TH MARCH 2016	TIME	7.30pm
	VENUE	NORTH HARRIS TRUST OFFICE		
	DISTRIBUTION			

Present:	JOHN MACLEOD (CHAIR) JOHN MITCHELL (VICE CHAIR) MAIRI MACIVER, MARGO MACLEOD, PHIL BERTIN AGNES MORRISON , BRUCE JARDINE (ARRIVED LATE)
Apologies:	CLLR MACDONALD, CLLR MACLEAN, KAREN MACDONALD

Item		Summary and Action	Who?	When?
1	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING	PROPOSED – MAIRI MACIVER SECONDED – MARGO MACLEOD		
2	MATTERS ARISING	<p>THE SYSTEM WHEREBY THE AMBULANCE SERVICE DECIDES WHETHER OR NOT TO COME OUT TO A CALL WAS DISCUSSED. A RECENT INCIDENT LOCALLY WAS DISCUSSED AND IT WAS DECIDED TO WRITE TO THE SCOTTISHC AMBULANCE SERVICE AND THE HEALTH BOARD ASKING FOR CLARIFICATION OF THE CRITERIA FOR A DECISION ON WHETHER OR NOT AN AMBULANCE RESPONDS TO A CALL</p> <p>THE ISSUE OF THE PARKING AT THE NORTH HARRIS TRUST OFFICE AND AT AD MUNROS SHOP WAS DISCUSSED. THERE IS NO MONEY AVAILABLE TO DO ANYTHING ABOUT THIS AT PRESENT – THE YELLOW LINES WHICH WERE IN THE VILLAGE PRIOR TO THE ROADS BEING TARRERED HAVE NOT BEEN REPLACED AND THE ROADS AT THE TRUST OFFICES ARE NOT IN A CONDITION AT THE MOMENT FOR YELLOW LINES TO BE PUT THERE. PC BERTIN SAID HE WOULD KEEP AN EYE ON THE PARKING . IT WAS AGREED TO ASK CLLR MACDONALD TO ASK ABOUT GETTING TARBERT RE LINED</p> <p>NOTICE BOARD – THE PERSON DEALING WITH THIS HAS LEFT THE ISLAND SO FUNDING WILL HAVE TO BE APPLIED FOR AGAIN.</p>	AM	ASAP
3	COMMUNITY COUNCIL SEMINAR	<p>COMMUNITY COUNCIL MINUTES SHOULD BE SENT TO THE COUNCIL ONCE APPROVED.</p> <p>IT WAS SUGGESTED THAT DATES OF MEETINGS SHOULD BE PUT IN THE 'DE THA DOL'SO THAT MEMBER OF THE COMMUNITY WOULD KNOW WHEN THEY WERE ON IF THEY WANTED ANYTHING DISCUSSED.</p> <p>IT WAS ALSO AGREED TO ASK ABOUT THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL GRANTS SCHEME</p> <p>JGM ALSO SAID HE HAD SPOKEN TO ALAN ROSS FROM SHCC AND THEY HAD DISCUSSED THE BENEFITS OF THE THREE COMMUNITY COUNCILS MEETING REGULARLY TO DISCUSS MUTUAL ISSUES – IT WAS AGREED THAT THIS WAS A GOOD IDEA</p>		
4	HARRIS	JOHN MITCHELL HAD ATTENDED A MEETING OF THIS FORUM WHERE THEY MET WITH		

Item		Summary and Action	Who?	When?
	TRANSPORTATION FORUM	REPRESENTATIVES OF CAL MAC. THEY WERE ASSURED AT THIS MEETING THAT THE HEBRIDEAN ISLES WOULD ONLY BE OFF THE TARBERT/UG/LOCHMADDY ROUTE FOR ITS ANNUAL TRIP TO DRY DOCK, HOWEVER SINCE THEN THERE HAVE BEEN SOME CONTADICTIONS TO THIS APPEARING IN LOCAL PRESS AND IN AN E MAIL FROM ANOTHER MEMBER OF THE CAL MAC BOARD. IT IS NOT CLEAR WHETHER OR NOT THIS IS SORTED.		
5	LOGANAIR	MR BOYLE HAD BEEN INVITED TO THIS MEETING BUT WAS UNABLE TO ATTEND – HE DID HOWEVER SEND A REPORT ON THE NUMBER OF CANCELLED FLIGHTS AND THE REASONS FOR THESE CANCELLATIONS – THERE WERE A COUPLE OF COPIES AVAILABLE OF THIS BUT THIS WILL BE E MAILED TO THE MEMBERS ON THE COMMITTEE		
6	HARRIS FUNERAL ASSOCIATION	THE HFA IS HOLDING ITS AGM TONIGHT AND IT WILL DECIDE WHETHER OR NOT IT IS FEASIBLE FOR IT TO CARRY ON. JOHN MACLEOD SAID IT WOULD BE A GREAT LOSS IF THIS FOLDED AS A LOT OF FAMILIES HAD BENEFITED FROM ITS SERVICES OVER THE YEARS. WE WILL WAIT TO SEE WHAT THE OUTCOME OF THE AGM IS.		
7	AOCB	THE ISSUE OF SHEEP IN THE VILLAGE WAS DISCUSSED AND IT WAS UNCLEAR AS TO WHETHER THE COMMON GRAZINGS COMMITTEE ARE RESPONSIBLE OR IF THE HYDRO & WATER BOARD WERE RESPONSIBLE FOR DAMAGING FENCES AND NOT REPLACING THEM.		
8	DATE OF NEXT MEETING	MOINDAY 30 TH MAY AT 7.30pm		